
 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 
FRIDAY, 3 JUNE 2011 

 
Councillors Present: Adrian Edwards, Tony Linden, Mollie Lock (Vice-Chairman), 
Andrew Rowles and Quentin Webb (Chairman) 
 

Also Present:  ,   
 

Apologies for inability to attend the meeting:   
 

Councillor(s) Absent:   
 
PART I 
 

4. Minutes 
The Minutes of the meetings held on 04 February 2011 and 17 May 2011 were approved 
as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

5. Declarations of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest received. 

6. Casual Workers (PC2279) 
Robert O’ Reilly introduced the report (Agenda Item 4) which introduced a new HR policy 
to reduce the risk to the Council associated with the employment of casual workers. The 
new policy would ensure that casual workers would not be paid for more than nine 
consecutive months without the express written permission being given by the Head of 
HR. 
 
The Head of HR explained that although there was already advice and guidance in place 
for managers it was not always followed. A policy was therefore being introduced to 
ensure that the procedures were adhered to. 
 
Mr O’ Reilly explained that the nine month cut off had been introduced to ensure that the 
Council had a safety margin in place. Where it was necessary to continue to employ the 
casual worker into months 10 or 11 the manager would need to seek written permission 
from the Head of HR. Casual workers would not be employed for more than 12 
consecutive months as this would then mean that they were entitled to a range of 
employment rights. He explained that he did not envisage issuing many letters to extend 
the term of employment past the nine moth mark. 
 
The Head of HR explained that in the event of a senior manager having to be recruited to 
cover a temporary vacancy this would be done by a fixed term contract. These interim 
managers would be entitled to employment rights such as sick pay etc if the contract 
exceeded one or two years but their exit would be dealt with via the fixed term contract. 
 
It was noted that in respect of these casual workers that had already been employed for 
more than twelve months a report would be going to BuMP to agree that they would be 
placed on the establishment. These employees were obviously already being paid and 
part of this process would be to ensure that the budgets for paying them were properly 
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aligned. The Committee were informed that the establishment was likely to increase by 
around 110 people and some of their hours would be put onto core contracts. 
 
In response to a query from Councillor Edwards as to who would be responsible for 
monitoring casual workers length of employment it was explained that HR and Payroll 
would have access to the information via the Resourcelink programme. Payroll would 
give appropriate people in HR access to the information and letters would be sent to the 
casual workers by HR. This information would also be included in the introductory letter 
that casual workers would receive when they commenced working for the Council. 
 
The Committee felt that it was important to clarify to managers in the policy in the event 
of a casual worker covering two or more posts their cumulative employment period could 
not exceed nine months i.e. if they spent five months in one role and then took on 
another casual role they could not do so for more than 4 months without permission from 
the Head of HR but that in any event this period could not exceed 12 months.  Members 
therefore asked that HR include a paragraph in the policy to this effect.  
 
Action(s) 

• Personnel Committee agreed the new Casual workers policy subject to the 
inclusion of the minor amendments raised at the meeting. 

7. Future Meeting Dates 
Members agreed that they would prefer future meetings to take place in the mornings. 
The actual date to be agreed by the Chairman who indicated that he would prefer the 
meetings not to take place on a Friday morning. 
 
Members requested that HR bring a paper to the next meeting setting out the process 
followed for consulting Unions on reports and policies. Officers explained that any issues 
associated with consulting the Unions would however need to be raised at the Joint 
Consultative Panel who were responsible for such matters. 
 
Action(s) 

• HR to prepare a paper setting out the process for consulting the Unions for 
the next Personnel Committee meeting. 

 
 
(The meeting commenced at 10.30 am and closed at 11.05 am) 
 
 
CHAIRMAN ……………………………………………. 
 
Date of Signature ……………………………………………. 


